
Bainbridge Island Educational Support Professional Association
Recent BIESPA actions:

9/23 --  Mike McCloud met with Dana Walline, BISD billing coordinator, to resolve outstanding Release Time bills.  The district has agreed to write off a substantial number of old bills. 
9/26 – At no cost to BIESPA, Co-Presidents, Lydia Scheiber and Mike McCloud, attended the WEA-Olympic Rep. Council meeting.  
9/27 – Mike and WEA Uniserv Rep. Cristi McCorkle met with Cami Dombkowski to discuss custodial personnel issues.

9/30 – Lydia and Mike met for 3 hours to discuss BIESPA issues and prepare for the General Membership meeting.

10/4 – ✪  Fall General Membership meeting at the Fil-Am Hall.  NEA Benefits Specialist, Teresa Muench, told us about many savings available to us from NEA.  Check out the website, www.neamb.com for more information.   ✪  BIESPA Treasurer, Lisa Draper, discussed the financial situation facing BIESPA and the necessity for a modest increase in dues (The first in 10 years).  A bare bones budget was unanimously approved.  ✪  Total cost of the meeting, including rental of the hall, was less than $100.   ✪  Refreshments were provided, at no cost to BIESPA, by BISD’s Grounds and Maintenance staff. (THANK YOU, GUYS!!!)
10/6 --  Mike met with the District Office’s, Jan Hamilton, to continue working on Release Time bills.  Release Time pays for substitutes so that BIESPA members can take time away from their district job to tackle union issues.  Much of the release time charges are paid by WEA and NEA.
10/11 – A Co-President contacted a member facing discipline to offer support.

10/14 – Lydia and Mike met to discuss new positions proposed by the district – Lead Custodian and Grounds laborer.

10/25 – Sakai paraeducator JoEllen O’Reilly volunteered to serve on the BISD Professional Development Committee with Peg Dight as her back-up representative.  Their goal will be to make sure that classified employees have opportunities for training to strengthen their work skills.

11/1 – BISD / BIESPA meeting -- Mike and Lydia met with administrators Cami Dombkowski and Peter Bang-Knudsen.  Issues discussed included custodial changes, the new grounds laborer position, and disciplinary actions taken by the district.
11/3 – A Co-President accompanied an employee to a disciplinary meeting.

11/15 – Building Rep. Council met – key items discussed were the proposed dues increase, looming state budget cuts, and preparations by the Bargaining Team.
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Thanks to our members for their service and support in so many ways








PAGE  
2
November 2011 issue


